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It’s that time of year again! The leaves change, temperatures cool off, 
and the Cincinnati SCCA prepares for our general election meeting in 
November.  In this issue of the Cinchronizer, you’ll find the final copy of 
the proposed amendments to our Region’s By-Laws.  It’s very important 
that you not only read through these, but also attend the November 
membership meeting to vote on these changes.  After reading our first 
draft of proposed changes at the September meeting, we have 
reworded several amendments based on suggestions from members in 
attendance to that meeting.  These changes are reflected in italics from 
the previous version of proposed amendments. 
Also, we will be voting for our new Board of Directors. Currently, I plan to 
run for RE again.  EB Lunken will run for Assistant RE.  Bryan Schafer 
has put his name in to remain as secretary.  Pat Witte is on the ballot for 
club Treasurer.  Bill Niemeyer will remain the Chairman if I remain as 
RE. At this point, all of the above positions are running uncontested.  
Rodney Sizemore and Christy Graham will be starting their second year 
of their term as Board Member at Large, so they do not need a vote.  
This leaves 4 vacant spots for board members at large.  Currently, 
people running for these spots are Brian Walker, Shari McCoy, Nathan 
Roberts, Kumar Viswalingam, and Joe O’Gorman. 
If you want to run for any of these positions, or have any other 
comments, concerns, or questions, please email me at 
info@cincyscca.com. Again, PLEASE mark your schedule for Tuesday, 
November 16 for our annual general election meeting.  Thanks 
everyone, and safe driving! 

 

Make It Easy!  Make It Fun! 
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2010 Run-offs 

Barney Powers and Tim Silver watch the Spec 
Racer Fords from the turn 7 bar 

Bob Cowie keeping the Canada corner safe 

Mike Koltoff started 14th and finished 11thG Dave Toler helps Rob Bax rebuild his valve train 

Tom Patton makes the pass for 3rd Shawn Slattery got his fanny whacked - literally 



 
 

Between the Cones  

Solo Report 
By: Shari McCoy and Nathan Roberts 

 
The solo season is coming to a close. We just had our last points 
event of the season and our annual Pax Challenge.  Again our 
region brought home the Pax Chaellenge Trophy.  We have one 

more event scheduled for this year on Sunday October 24,2010 at Riverdowns. This is  a fun event!  So come on out to 
have some fun before the winter hits! 
 
We will be having an open Solo Meeting for anyone interested in coming on Tuesday October 26th at 8pm at the Arbors 
of Montgomery Club House located at 9991 Arbor-Montgomery Lane Cincinnati OH 45249.  We are interested in getting 
your input on what we can do to improve the solo program. 
 
Also we would like to thank everyone for their help and support as we jump into our new role as solo chair!  We look 
forward to making our solo program the best it can be,  and can't wait until next season!   

Minutes of the August, 2010 Meeting  
of the Cincinnati Region SCCA BoD 

 
Board members attending: Tom O'Gorman, Bill Niemeyer Jr., Bryan 
Schafer, Brian Walker, David Santel, Christy Graham, E.B. Lunken. 
Bill Niemeyer called the meeting to order. 
On the motion of Brian Walker, with David Santel seconding, the July, 
2010 meeting minutes were approved. Motion passed. 
Treasurer's Report 
David Santel presented the Treasurer's report. Race/PDX and overall club 
finances are in good order. On the motion of E.B. Lunken , with Tom 
O'Gorman seconding, the August, 2010 Treasurer's report was approved. 
Motion passed. 
Old Business 
The board will meet on August 26 to discuss possible by laws revisions. 
Solo Report 
David Santel is working on a replacement for the Solo Chair position. 
David has completed writing an SOP for running Solo events. The August 
15 Test & Tune at Turfway was a success. The next Solo event is at 
Turfway on August 29. 
Race Report 
Todd Cholmondeley presented the PDX and Race report. We had 127 
volunteers, 92 drivers for the PDX, 135 racers on Saturday, and 132 racers 
on Sunday. These numbers are very good for an event this year. Overall 
the events went well. 
The 2011 race scheduling meeting is October 30 in Dearborn, MI. Todd 
would like to step down as Race Chair after the 2011 season. There are 
also several Chief positions that will likely need to be filled in 2011 and 
beyond. 
Car Shows 
Brian Walker continues to represent the club at various car show events in 
the area. 
New Business 
At the next meeting the board will take up the issue of what officers and 
committee chairs the Club expects to need for 2011. 
Brian Walker and Bryan Schafer will arrange the 2010 awards banquet for 
January, 2011. 
On the motion of E.B. Lunken, with Tom O'Gorman seconding, the 
meeting was adjourned. 

If you subscribed to the email version of the 
CinChronizer you would be enjoying the pictures 

from the Run-offs in color!   
Request yours today from jtomey@cinci.rr.com and 

get this issue emailed to you! 



We’re on the Web! 
www.cincyscca.com 

Next Meeting: Tuesday, October 19th      
at  Mill Race Banquet Center in Winton Woods at 8:00 pm. 
 

Coming A-TRACK-tions 
 
 
October 
10 - Points Event #9 River Downs 
15 - WOR  @   Mid-Ohio 
19 - Monthly Meeting at 8:00 pm 
24 - Fun Event TBA 
26 - Solo Meeting (details inside) 
 
November 
16 - Monthly Meeting at 8:00 pm 
 
January 
15 - Annual Banquet 
18 - Monthly Meeting at 8:00 pm 
 
February 
15 - Monthly Meeting at 8:00 pm 

S.C.C.A. 
CINCINNATI REGION 
CINCHRONIZER 
c/o The Tomeys 
3823 Springoak Drive 
Cincinnati, Ohio  45248 

The Sports Car Store provides dealer 
quality service at about half the price.  We 
receive our parts direct from the distributors 
and pass the savings on to you.  Owner, 
Steve Mains has personally been working on 
import cars for over forty years.  If you own a 
Mercedes - Benz, BMW, Porsche, Audi, 
Jaguar, Ferrari, Saab, Rolls - Royce, 
Bentley, Lamborghini, Saab, Volvo, MG, 
Triumph, Volkswagen (air or water cooled), 
we want to be your service and repair 
specialists.  
 

www.sportscarstore.net 
859-283-0800 

7659 Turfway Rd. Florence, KY 


